Penkivil Precinct Minutes
MONDAY 4th DECEMBER 2006 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
Co-Chairs: Vivian Falk & William Mouroukas
Secretary: Gersha Shteyman
In Attendance: Councillor Ingrid Strewe, Councillor George Copeland, Community Liaison Coordinator Nicole Stevens.
17 people attended the meeting. 
The meeting commenced at 7.40pm.
The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.
1. Assistant Secretary
Pierre Wachetzki was nominated as Assistant Secretary by Michael Fisher, seconded by Terry Horsfall and voted in by members of the Precinct unanimously.
2. Matters arising from Minutes of Previous meeting
Item 3 - Illegal Backpacker Operations at 10 Bon Accord Avenue, Unit 17 and 22-28 Wellington Street
Peter Brennan has reported that there has been no complaints logged about illegal backpackers at the above address. It was recommended that people need to ring and report these types of things to council in order for a case to be built

Item 6, first point - Large Tree in Council Carpark
Two advanced brushbox planted to replace old tree.

Item 6, point 5 in response to Michael Slinka’s report of water leakage in the middle of Penkivil Street & Flood Street
Councillor Strewe has replied: “It is absolutely essential that residents report leaking pipes to Sydney Water. The emergency number is 132 090, I have reported these two hopefully they will be fixed. Sydney Water need a street name and number or nearest cross street.”

Item 6, point 6 in response to Maureen Cooney’s report of a privately owned tree at 107 Anglesea Street being removed
Councillor Strewe has replied: “I do believe that the tree at 107 Anglesea was investigated and the resident had permission to cut it down. We have a new tree officer and from now on permission will come with an agreement to plant another one or two more suitable species.”

Item 4, point 7, Terry Horsfall’s comments on delivery of the precinct fliers and late Council website posting of upcoming meeting agenda’s and previous minutes. 
Nicole has reported: “The minutes are posted on the web when I receive them – this was a one-off oversight.”
Residents at meeting reported that they had not received letterbox agenda’s for this meeting – particularly in Penkivil and Kings Street.

Minutes of meeting accepted, proposed by Kerrie Lee, seconded by Terry Horsfall and passed unanimously. 
Item 6, point 9 inviting Councillors or Nicole for brief comment on the success of the E-waste day held on 19th November
This was reported as quite successful but some people still dumping on street
Council is investigating a new idea – each residence can request two free pickups per year. Blocks of flats will have to coordinate this so it is only two pickups a year.
Plan is being trialed in the Bondi Basin next year and has functioned well in a couple of other municipalities. Council is rung and booked for pickup and rubbish only to be put out once pickup is booked.
Item 6, point 10 in response to Tess Stamell’s request for tree trimming and pole replacement outside 6-8 Waverley Crescent
Councillor Ingrid Strewe has replied: “I have put in a request for tree trimming and pole replacement outside 6-8 Waverley Crescent.” Nicole Stevens has also logged this item for attention.
3. Benevolent Society
The Benevolent Society is going to put in new plans for development soon. Councillor Strewe recommends meeting before the planned February Precinct meeting to discuss the proposed plans of this important development as their seems to be a lot of community interest. Some of the concerns of residents include; the existing gardens, heritage site and high-rise looking over neighbour’s property. Residents are also concerned that elderly are currently being moved off-site and that it will not be aged care anymore. 
4. Councillor Ingrid Strewe report
Council’s new “looking good strategy” now available
Council rejected two DA applications that residents were very concerned about – Childcare of 50 children in Watson Street and Birrell St/Tamarama Park building.

5. DA Applications
The meeting was informed that the Flood St Senior Living development (old Yeshiva Centre) had reapplied for the 2 extra units and this was passed. Many attendees expressed disappointment over the fact that the Precinct had vigorously opposed the application previously and when the application was put in again, the Precinct was not even notified.
Many members of the Precinct expressed disappointment over what they saw as the lack of consistency in the way Council applies DA regulations. Residents, to whom developments make the most impact on, do not seem to have any meaningful input in the process nor even be notified of it.
The Convenor also brought up the fact that the developer had promised to keep builders vehicles onsite yet many residents were complaining that the builders were parking on the street. Councillor Strewe informed the meeting that she would look into this issue.
6. Bondi Junction – Traffic & Transport Study
This study has been undertaken to record the impact of Westfield on parking in the neighbouring areas. It is to be considered in a Committee meeting and then will probably be on display.
7. Proposed Development on Cnr Old South Head Road/Bondi Road
Developers went to see the Mayor to discuss why development was rejected. They have now gone away to redesign the proposed development and resubmit at a later date.
8. Surf School, Bon Accord Avenue
This is an ongoing issue between the school and residents. Meeting between Precinct Executive and Mayor tonight was cancelled by the Mayor. 
Two residents have complained about being threatened when they complained.
Surf School apparently uses water and leaves hoses running during time of water restrictions. Residents must ring Sydney Water about this.
Only thing residents have been successful in so far is having the surf school paint over the mural.
9. Bus services
New 333 bus – goes from Bondi Beach to Circular Quay – prepaid only with limited stops. The L82 does not exist anymore. Attendees expressed interest in why the L82 was replaced by the 333 bus when it virtually followed the same route.
Councillor Ingrid Strewe left the meeting at 8.35pm

10. Combined Precinct Meeting
Vivian Falk reported on the Combined Precinct Meeting, which she found very informative.
- Recreation needs study for Bondi area reported on in which a number of interesting new initiatives for the area were explored such as; public swimming pool and Tai Chi in the park.
- Discussed the need for a drop-off/pick-up point outside Bondi Junction train station
- Discussed the need for a drop-off/pick-up point outside Westfield
- Discussion of a community safety plan
- Wakeup Waverley alcohol awareness
- Discussion of graffiti in the area
- Discussion of major events
- Discussion of a set Precinct Policy was discussed (i.e. parameters of Precincts, powers etc)

11. Road Closures
Some Road Closures 6pm – 6am Xmas Eve & Day. Check in the ‘My Bondi Summer’ brochure or ring 1300 362 227 for details.
Between 6pm and 6am on Xmas Day and New Year’s Eve, both sides of Campbell Parade – between Lamrock Avenue roundabout and Beach Road – will be closed to traffic. Public transport will still be permitted.
Between 3pm, Sunday 31 December and 6am Monday 1 January there will be clearway restrictions on sections of Bondi Road, Campbell Parade, Gould Street, Park Drive, Queen Elizabeth Drive and Military Road.
Military Road, Dover Heights will be a clearway from 3pm, 31 December to 6am, 1 January.
 
12. Waverley Contributions Plan 2006
William Mouroukas spoke about the Contribution Plan which is a levy applied to any development application under Section 94A. It was never meant to apply to people improving their existing homes and he wants Council to: 
Make the new Plan retrospectively effective from the 1st January 2006. Any applicant who had approval granted during this period should be given the opportunity to have the Section 94 levy recalculated and a refund issued accordingly. 
For resident/owners improving their existing homes, the reported 0.5% levy on works valued on any amount above $100,000 should apply only on the actual amount above $100,000. 
As the cost of restoration/repairs of existing building, particularly heritage items is not new building work, it should not form part of the threshold calculation. 
The cost of sustainable measures such as solar panel installations, water conservation and any other measure, which is recognised by Council as of environmental value, should not form part of the threshold calculation. 
Council is currently waiting on formal directions from Planning Minister, Frank Sartor.
13. General Business
Residents reported concern about behaviour of buses in Bondi Junction and Bondi area. Many residents commented on buses speeding and going through red lights. This needs to be reported to bus depot.
14. Action for next meeting
- Invite someone to meeting to discuss DA process
- Invite someone to meeting to discuss Heritage issues in the Bondi area.

Meeting closed at 9.35pm

Next meeting Monday 5th February 2007, 7.30pm. 


Meeting dates for 2007:

Monday 5th February
Monday 23rd April AGM
Monday 4th June
Monday 6th August
Monday 15th October
Monday 3rd December
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